2021-09-18
PARENT MEMO:  NEW Healthy and Safe School Guidelines
As per the George Daley, the Deputy Minister for the Department of Education and Early Childhood Development, memo dated September 17, 2021, Harvey High will implement operational changes in order to comply with the guidelines.
Grades Six to Eight classes:
· will sanitize as required
· will be arranged in single class groupings with no mixed classes during homerooms, cafeteria, noon, SEL
· will follow the plan of establishment to reduce common area congestion
· will adhere to washroom protocols where capacity is reduced
· will adhere to washroom protocols timed to reduce mixed classes in the washroom at the same time
· will participate in outside physical education classes outside, weather permitting
· will wear masks properly inside unless actively eating
· will wear masks to and from vehicles 
· will wear masks on the bus

Grades Nine to Twelve classes:
· will sanitize at entry points as required
· will adhere to washroom protocols where capacity is reduced
· will follow the plan of establish to reduce common area congestion (to be established Sept. 20, 2021)
· will wear masks properly inside, including in the gymnasium, unless actively eating
· will remain in the defined outdoor area between 12:02 and 12:27 or until middle school classes are inside
· will wear masks to and from vehicles
· will wear masks on the bus
Parents able to do so, are being asked to drive their children to and from school to reduce the number of children on buses and to encourage greater physical distancing.
“Effective Wednesday, September 22, 2021, students eligible to be vaccinated (2009 and earlier, or those with a medical exemption) must be vaccinated to participate in indoor or outdoor extra-curricular and intramural activities.” George Daley
The Healthy and Safe Schools Plan is a living document. As such, the changes are being made to ensure safety protocols determined by the Province of NB are implemented. Safety of your children is our number one priority. 
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